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Newsletter No. 36 - Term 4 ï Week 6      15 November 2018 

 

From the Acting  Principaléé 
 
The wonderful sound of music filled the corridors of Kalinda on 
Tuesday night with the Musical Soiree. We were lucky enough 
to see the rock band perform some foot tapping tunes followed 
by the school choir evoking emotion with their tuneful voices. 
The soiree finished off with the dance groups performing their 

moves like true 
professionals, with their 
colourful costumes 
matching the brightness of their smiles. A heartfelt thanks to 
Paul Todd and Cheryl Henry-Wild who have spent many 
hours teaching, rehearsing and polishing the acts. Thank you 
to the families who attended the performances, supporting 
and cheering on the children. We are lucky at Kalinda to have 
such a strong Performing Arts Program run by dedicated 
staff.  

 
 
Did you know that music has many health benefits?  
 
Recent research shows that listening to music improves our mental well-
being and boosts our physical health in surprising and astonishing ways. If 
we take a music lesson or two, that musical training can help raise our IQs 
and even keep us sharp in old age! 
 

Music Makes You Happier 
ñI donôt sing because Iôm happy; Iôm happy because I sing.ò ï William 
James 
Research proves that when you listen to music you like, your brain 
releases dopamine, a ñfeel-goodò neurotransmitter.  

 
Music Strengthens Learning and Memory 
ñMusic is the language of memory.ò ï Jodi Piccoult 
Researchers discovered that music can help you learn and recall 
information better, but it depends on how much you like the music and 
whether or not youôre a musician.  

 
I have recently competed at the Pan Pacific Masters Games in Queensland 
and was lucky enough to bring home a Bronze Medal playing netball, with a 
win against Papua New Guinea. It is a wonderful opportunity to meet and 
compete on a professional level with over 40 countries including Barbados, 
Canada, Czech Republic, Fiji, Guam, Hong Kong, India, Japan, New Zealand, 
Papua New Guinea, Singapore, South Africa, Sri Lanka, Sweden, 
Switzerland, Ukraine, USA and Vanuatu.  Our team, Victorian Blues, was 
privileged to play at the venues used at the Gold Coast 2018 Commonwealth 
Games. Thirteen Games of netball in six days has certainly been a personal 
challenge, and shows what you can achieve if you have belief in yourself. 
Thank you to the children for their wonderful message at assembly, which 
spurred me on to try even harder.  
 
KAREN ROUDA 
ACTING PRINCIPAL 
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Notices sent home to Families ï 8-15 November 2018 
 

Notice Distributed to: Due Date: 

Canberra Trip 2019 (Compass - see Office News for details) Grade 4 & 5 29/11/18 

Swimming Forms Foundation ï Gr. 2 15/11/18 

Japanese Cultural Evening All families 22/11/18 

   

 
 
 
 

 
November 

 
16th - Transition 2019 Session 2 

-      Gr. 5/6 Cricket Day 
19th - School Council Mtg ï 7:30pm Staffroom 
20th - Graduation Comm. Mtg. ï 5:30pm 
22nd - Grade 5/6 Dancing 
23rd - Transition 2019 Session 3 
24th - Election Day ï Cake Stall & Sausage Sizzle 
25th - Working Bee ï Sunday ï 10am-12noon 
26th - Junior Athletics Experience ï F-2 
  - Japanese Evening ï 5:30pm 
27th - Gr. 1/2 Financial Incursion Day 
29th - Grade 5/6 Dancing 

-      Gr. 1/2 Financial Incursion Day 
30th - Transition Session 4 
 
 
December 

 
3rd - P&F AGM ï 9:15am ï Stadium 

-     Fairy Tale Ball - Foundation 
4th - Canteen Special food day (Ice cream Day) 

-     Choir & Highland Dancing at Nursing Homes 
5th - Parent Helpers Morning Tea ï 11am - MPR 
6th - Grade 5/6 Dancing 

-     Carols Night 
6th-12th - F-2 Swimming ï Group 1 
13th-19th - F-2 Swimming ï Group 2 
7th - Wonnies Concert 
10th - Foundation 2019 Parent Information Night 
11th - Orientation Morning (Foundation & Yr 6/7) 
13th - Grade 5/6 Dancing 
14th - Last day of Canteen for 2018. 
19th - Grade 6 Graduation 
21st - End Term 4 ï 1:30pm Dismissal 
 
 
 

 
FORWARD DATES: 
 

School Photos ï 19th March 2019 
Grade 5/6 Canberra Trip ï 25th ï 29th March 2019 
 
TERM DATES 2018 

 
Term 4 ï 8 October ï 21 December ï 1:30pm Dismissal 
 
TERM DATES 2019 

Teachers resume 29th January  
Students resume 31st January  
Easter ï 19th April ï 22nd April 
 
Term 1 ï 29/1/19 ï 5/4/19 ï 2:30pm Dismissal 
Term 2 ï 23/4/19 ï 28/6/19 ï 2:30pm Dismissal 
Term 3 ï 15/7/19 ï 20/9/19 ï 2:30pm Dismissal 
Term 4 ï 7/10/19 ï 20/12/19 ï 1:30pm Dismissal 
 
CANTEEN ROSTER ï TERM 4 

 
19/11 Justin W. 
21/11 Kaylene H. 
22/11 Helpers needed please 

23/11 Jane C. (9:30-11am), Elisha McP. & 
  Martina M. (12-1pm) 
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PUPIL OF THE WEEK AWARDS 
 

 
 
F/A Lincoln B. - For trying hard to make strong choices during work time so that he can  
    complete his work to his personal best.  Keep up the super effort, Lincoln. 
F/B Sophie M. - For always working to her personal best and with persistence to progress her  
    learning.  Well done Sophie! 
F/J Mikayla H. - For always using your initiative in the classroom. 
F/Z Ryan P.  - For using strong thoughts to control your feelings and actions this week. 
 
12B Jason H. - For your fabulous focus during our óTensesô lesson. 
12E Abby S-L. - For pursuing your personal best and working so hard in the classroom this  
    term.  Youôre doing an amazing job and Iôm really proud of you. 
 Jacob S. - For being so kind and welcoming to a new student in the classroom this week.   
    What a great example of following our Golden Rule. 
12F Isla F.  - For her enthusiastic effort during seasons and months activity. 
 Riley D.  - For doing an awesome job during the suffix lesson. 
12H Marcus G. - For the great effort he has put into his listening and writing skills. 
 Taylah D. - For sharing a lovely descriptive phrase with the class. 
 Shree P. - For excellent initiative during our Maths Measurement class. 
 Blake F. - For taking the initiative in his learning. 
 Yeonoo K. - For his great dedication to his learning.  I love your attitude! 
12K Leila McK. - For always following the ñGolden Ruleò.  Keep it up! 
 Amy M.  - For always helping me around the classroom.  Youôre an excellent helper.  
 Tate D.  - For staying on task and completing work to your personal best.  Keep it up! 
12S Sophie P. - For pursuing her Personal Best in all of our Play is the Way games. 
 
34D Mitchell H. - For pursuing your Personal Best in Maths this week.  Super effort! 
 Riley A.  - For taking responsibility for your own learning.  You are making really strong  
    choices. 
34L Lachlan McN. - For being a responsible and reliable computer monitor.  Thank you, Lachlan. 
 Olivia H. - For bringing joy to the classroom with her wonderful sense of humour and  

kindness. 
34P Stephanie W. - For your positive effort in everything you do.  Your kind and caring manner to  
    all makes you a valued member of our class. 
34S Lachlan B. - For persisting with the work on decimals and fractions.  Keep it up, Lachlan. 
 Xavier L. - For working really hard on being the master, not the victim of his feelings! 
 
 
 
 
 

Term 4 is SunSmart ï Wear Your Hat! 
 

Just a reminder that Term 4 is a SunsSmart term and it is compulsory for hats 
to be worn in the playground.  Slouch hats are available to purchase offsite at 
RHSports at Unit 12, 100 New Street, Ringwood.   
 
Notices are available at the office or on our website at  
www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms  

 
 
 

http://www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms
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Canteen News 
 
ICE CREAM DAY ï Due date for orders if Wednesday 28th November.  All items are EGG-FREE.  Please 
remember to mark whether you would like one scoop or two.   
 
We need plenty of helpers on the day ï please let me know if you can help out. 
 
NEW MENU ï The new menu is available on our website under ñCanteenò and ñNotices & Formsò.  Spare 
copies are available at the office.  Please dispose of your old menu.   
 
The new online menu shows the ñHealthy Traffic Lightò system, with some areas in green, some in orange and 
some in red.  The green writing shows foods that are healthy and can be eaten at any time.  The items in 
orange means that itôs quite okay to have them sometimes, and the items in red are those that should only be 
eaten as a very special treat.  You can use this as a guide for your childôs choices.   
 
FUTURE DATES: 
4th December - Special Food Day ï Ice Cream Day 
14th December - Last day for lunch orders for 2018. 
 

Helpers Needed 
If you are able to help at any time in the canteen, it would be very much appreciated.  Please contact me in the 
canteen or leave your name at the office.  We are short of volunteers and children love to see their mums, dads, 
or other family members helping out.   
 
JUSTINE WATSON 
CANTEEN MANAGER 
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ELECTION DAY BBQ & CAKE STALL 
 
The Fundraising Team, along with Kalinda Parents & Friends, are holding an Election Day BBQ and Cake Stall 
on Saturday 24th November. 
 
We need your help and volunteer opportunities are now open.  To 
volunteer, please click on the following web link (or copy and paste into 
your web browser) to go to the signup sheet: 
 

www.volunteersignup.org/YFE9M  
 

There are lots of different ways you can help us on the day. To sign up 
just follow the instructions on the page, it only takes a few seconds to 
so.  You will then receive an email to confirm your volunteer time and a 
reminder before the day. 
 
If you have any questions please send them through to the email below.  Thank you for volunteering! 
 
Jacinta Toomey (P&F Vice President)  
kalindapandf@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Branch Out Japan Trip 2018 Report by Sophie Clark  
 
When I first walked in to my host familyôs house, of course I was nervous! It was like walking into a strangerôs 
home, but then I knew them so well. They were so nice to me and offered me so many things, it was all a bit 
overwhelming! Their house was so small but they were the most organised people I know! They kept everything 
so packed away and neat! I slept on a futon, which is like a mattress but smaller and more comfy. Instead of 
having soft, squishy pillows, they had pillows filled with rice! On the weekend they took me to the most amazing 
waterfall ever! It was so beautiful with the sun shining on it. They were my second family, my home away from 
home and I canôt wait to hopefully see them again! 
 
When I walked through the gates of Disneyland, I thought to myself, ñIôm in the happiest place on earthé 
DISNEYLAND! The first thing I did was get sparkling rose gold Mickey Mouse ears that I loved, (Obviously). My 
favourite ride of all time was probably Splash Mountain. Itôs like a log ride but much longer, much scarier and 
much taller! I got quite wet on it, but that's ok because it was hot that day! The night parade was definitely one of 
my best highlights. It was so bright, colourful and fun! All of your favourite Disney characters were there, 
Cinderella, Belle and Mickey and Minnie of course!  
 
Japan was the most amazing experience for me! It was so fun going with all my friends and sharing hotel rooms 
with them! If you ever do go, I hope you have as much fun as I did!!! 

http://www.volunteersignup.org/YFE9M
mailto:kalindapandf@gmail.com
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JAPANESE CULTURAL EVENING   
 

All Kalinda Primary School students and their families are invited to attend our Japanese Cultural Evening to be 
held at Kalinda Primary School on Monday November 26th starting at 5:30pm  

 
Families will be guided through four cultural experiences: 

 
 
 

 

¶ Sushi workshop will be run by our recent school trip team Branch Out 2018 

¶ Japan Trip Trivia session run by Branch Out Team. 

¶ Origami (paper folding), letôs make a jumping origami!  

¶ Manga .workshop by the cartoonist Kenny sensei 
 
The evening will conclude with a short Koto (Japanese harp) concert in front of our Japanese garden. 
 
Children are encouraged to dress in something with a óJapaneseô theme on the night and prizes will be given to 
the best dressed. 
 
We strongly advise families to arrive a little early in order to collect a program and be at their first activity ready 
for a 5:30pm start in our Library. 
 
To help with the planning and preparation of the evening, if you and your family are planning to come to our 
Japanese Cultural Evening could you please let us know the number of people attending on the form, which is 
being sent home shortly for you to complete and return by Thursday 22nd November. 
 
We hope to see you on Monday, November 26th for a fantastic cultural experience. 
 
Jess White   Noriko Sato    Hiromi Hagihara 
Japanese LOTE Teacher Japanese Intern Teacher  Japanese LOTE Teacher 
Grades 5/6   Grades Foundation - 4   Grades Foundation - 4 
 

 
 

Please enter from the main office entrance   
to the L ibrary on the night!  

 

Arigato!  
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Welcome to Kalinda OSHClub!  

 

This week at OSH: 

The Floor is Lava Animal 

Bookmarks 

Kinetic Sand Drawing seasons Board Games 

3d Boat Craft Jenga Board Games  Wall Ball  Ship Shark Shore 

 

Next week at OSH: 

Christmas 
cookies 

Cooking Treasure Hunt  Study option  Minor Games  
Workshop 

Monday 

Minecraft 

Marathon!  

Bubbles Origami Childrens Choice Salt Art 

 

A few reminders: 

 
It has been a while since our last newsletter, I do try and only send these out when there is 

important information to avoid overwhelming parents with information. Please note that we are 

still seeing an issue with children being encouraged to sign themselves out on the iPad, I 

cannot stress enough that this is inappropriate. The sign out process must be conducted by a 

guardian.  
 

In other news, please note that the service will be shut down over the Christmas period. There 

service will be closed from the 21st of December (end of term 4) and will not reopen until the 7th 

of January. 
 

I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the school and parents for welcoming me into 

your community here at Kalinda. Running the OSHClub and doing CRT work at the school has 

been incredibly rewarding and I look forward to working on more projects between the school 

and OSHClub. 

-Alex  

 
Please ensure all student enrolments and medical documents are up to date with the school 
and oshclub as I am creating a new document that stores all of this information in my office. 

Include any emergency contacts, If your child is being picked up by someone else please let us 
know as we will need to add them as a new guardian for your child! Likewise, if you need to add 

or cancel a session within 24 hours of the day please let us know on 0439 992 434. 
 

Any feedback for the service is always welcome, Positive or Negative I am always here to listen 
to suggestions and critique and I will do my best to resolve any negative feedback! 

 

We can be contacted on 0439 992 434 or at our email kalinda@oshclub.com.au. 
 

Staff: 

/ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊΥ !ƭŜȄ hΩwƻǳǊƪŜ 
Assistants: Danielle, Jane, Katy and Wendy 
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COMMUNITY NEWS  
 

 

OFFICE NEWS 

 
There are a number of events on Compass at the moment needing payment and consent.  Please check your 
childrenôs Compass profiles for details and due dates.   
 
Instalment Details for Canberra Trip 2019: 
Payment in full or by instalments is available on Compass under ñCourse Confirmation & Paymentsò (not 
Events). Instalment #1 ($161.50) was due by 25th October;  
Instalment #2 ($156.75) is due by 29th November;  
Instalment #3 ($156.75) is due by 14th February 2019 
Payment in full - $475.   

 
Please note: 
If you are eligible for Camps, Sports & Excursions Funding (CSEF), please do not process through 
Compass, as this will alter the amount owed.  Please come in to the office to arrange amended payment.   
 
Credit Card & BPay payments ï Please remember that we cannot accept payments of less than $10 for credit 
card and less than $30 for BPay.  If you are paying by BPay, please also send in a short email or note letting us 
know the amount, what the payment was for and the BPay Receipt number, to kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au   
If payments of less than $10 are received, we will be returning them home and asking for cash payment.   
 
The Parent Payment Policy and the Kalinda Primary School Hardship Policy is located on our website at 
www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/ - Notices & Forms, for your information.  .   
 
THERESA JARVIS 
BUSINESS MANAGER 
 
COMPASS ï If your child is away due to illness, medical appointments, family holidays, or other 
reasons, please remember to login to Compass and register their non-attendance through the ñAdd Note 
/ Approvalò tab on your childôs Home Page in Compass.  As per the DET requirements, notifications will 
be sent out via text if your child has an unexplained absence. Please take the time to ensure all your 
details are correct. 
 
 

STUDENT BANKING 
 
Donôt forget to send in your childôs Bendigo Bank Deposit book every Friday. 
Deposits will be processed and the books will be returned to your child each 
Monday.   
 
 

UNIFORM SHOP - RHSports 
 

Kalinda Primary School Uniforms are available to purchase offsite at RHSports at Unit 12, 100 New Street, 
Ringwood.  Notices are available at the office or on our website at www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms  
 
For your convenience, the RHSports Shop is open every day from 9:00am ï 5:00pm, including school holidays.   
The direct link to RHSports is https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school_wear/kalinda_ps 
 
 
 

mailto:kalinda.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
http://www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/
http://www.kalinda.vic.edu.au/notices&forms
https://www.rhsports.com.au/shop/product/clothing/school_wear/kalinda_ps
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KALINDA COMMUNITY NOTICE BOARD  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

See the Community Board in the Foyer for more events and information. 
 
The Department of Education & Training (DET) and Kalinda Primary School, do not endorse the products or services of any 
private advertiser.  DET and Kalinda Primary School accept no responsibility for accuracy of information contained in 
advertisements or claims made by them. 

APPLES  

STRAIGHT FROM THE ORCHARD……. 
 

Chris, our apple man will be delivering apples on Thursday 22nd November. If you would like to order 
strawberries, apples or pears, please see Gill or Annie at the office with your order and payment by 
Wednesday 21st November.  Bags are approximately 5-6kg and are freshly picked from the orchard. 
 

Pink Ladies (NEW SEASON), Golden Delicious  
and Granny Smiths are available at $10 per bag.  Fujis are now $12 per bag. 
Green & Brown pears are available at $10 per bag.   

 
Strawberries (óAô Grade) are also available at $5.00 per 1/2 kg punnet. 
(early orders are needed for strawberries - Tuesdays) 

 
 

 


